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School Dinner 

Money 
Please ensure all 

payments for 
lunches are made in 

advance.  Please may 
I ask you check your 
ParentPay accounts 
regularly to ensure 
funds are available. 

The cost for School 
meals this half term 

is £79.20 and for 
the full term 

£175.20. 

Allergens & 
Anaphylaxis 

Please be mindful 
about the 

information shared 
with you at the 

end of last term.  

  

Name Labels 
Please make sure 

all your Child’s 
uniform, coats and 

belongings are 
clearly labelled 

including 
lunchboxes and 
drinks bottles.  
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Dear Parents & Friends 

It is a pleasure to welcome both familiar and new faces back to school for 
another academic year.  We hope that everyone had an enjoyable Summer 
break.  
  
For those that are new to the school we are looking forward to the Mhelliah 
on 13th October which is organised by the Friends of Ballaugh School (FoBS). 
All funds raised will be used to pay for trips and visitors to school. Last year 
the children went on several trips including the Venture Centre, Viking Village, 
Wildlife Park, Knockaloe Beg Farm and Milntown Gardens. We were also lucky 
enough to have a visit from the fantastic Lempen Puppet Theatre Company. 

FoBS also organise the children’s Christmas party in December, Easter Egg 
Hunt and Summer Fayre. None of these events, or the additional resources 
that enrich your child’s school experience, would be possible without the 
effort of both the Friends of Ballaugh School (FoBS) and our school staff.  
The next meeting will be in the school hall at 6pm on Tuesday 19th 
September.  We are always looking to welcome new volunteers to help plan 
upcoming events. 
   
If you have any questions or queries for your child’s teacher, please know 
that we want to hear from you.  For parents with children in Mrs Townend’s 
class, there is usually a member of the R2 team available each morning before 
school starts.  For parents with children in Key Stage 2 (years 3 to 6) please 
check the teachers’ availability with Mrs Mylchreest, in the office. 

If any parents would like to help out with swimming lessons on Wednesday 
mornings we would be extremely pleased to hear from you. 
  
Thank you for taking time to read this and I look forward to catching up with 
you all soon. 

G Cushnie 

The ‘Isle Listen to You’ Benches 

The benches have now arrived, they are a fantastic 
addition to the playground and the ‘Isle Listen’ green is 

very eye catching. 

We would like to thank Adam Huxham and his company AH Contractors for 
kindly making the benches for us and Isle of Man Prison for doing such a good 

job of the painting, it is very much appreciated. 
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      Clubs 
Early Morning Sports  MSR  Friday  Years 1 & 2 8.10am - 8.40am 
Hockey Club     Friday  Years 3 & 4 3.30pm - 4.30pm 

      Weekly Activities 
Swimming     Wednesdays  Class 3 & 4  
PE      Fridays   Whole School 
Mobile Library     Fridays (fortnightly) Whole School 

        Dates for Diaries 

Mobile Library     Friday 15th September 2023  
Friends of Ballaugh School Meeting  Tuesday 19th September 2023 6pm 
Reception Parents Information Meeting Thursday 21st September 2023 3pm 
School Council Macmillan Breakfast  Thursday 28th September 8-9am 
Mobile Library     Friday 29th September 2023 
School Photographs    Monday 2nd October 2023 
Flu Immunisations    Thursday 5th October 2023 
Hockey Competition (RGS)   Monday 9th October 2022 
Stem Fest (Class 4)    Tuesday 10th October 2023 
School Governors Meeting   Tuesday 10th October 2023 
Skipping Workshops    Thursday 12th October 2023  
Mhelliah      Friday 13th October 2023 
Mobile Library     Friday 13th October 2023 
Parent Consultations    16th, 17th & 19th October 2023 
Class R2 Family Assembly   Tuesday 17th October 2023 9am 
Half Term     Monday 23rd to Friday 27th October 2021 
     

Please note : All school events are subject to cancellation if deemed necessary. 

School Calendar

               
The annual fundraiser kindly organised by FoBS will be taking place at  

8pm on Friday 13th October at The Raven  

If you would like to make a donation or provide an item to be auctioned on the night please 
bring them to the school office prior to the evening or if you are involved with, or know any 

local businesses that would be willing to donate an item or voucher it would be very much 
appreciated. 

                                                                               

     

Please join us for this fun evening where all the money raised will 
be used for the benefit of the children at Ballaugh School to 

help fund trips and visits. 

Friends of Ballaugh School 
Mhelliah
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School Photos 

This years photos will once again be taken by 
Steve Woodley on Monday 2nd October.  

Non-school sibling photos will be from 8.30am. 

Permission slips will be sent home today, if you 
do not wish your child to have an individual 

photo but would like them to appear on their 
class photo please complete the form as 

appropriate. 

Mobile Library 

The mobile library visits Ballaugh School every other Friday, the first visit of the year will be this 
Friday 15th September. Every child will have the opportunity to visit the library. 

Please can you remember to return any books that your child borrows promptly and also remind them 
that this is a privilege and the property of the library must be respected with books returned in the 

same condition in which they were borrowed 

Flu Immunisations 

Manx Care will be coming to school on Thursday 5th October at 10am to administer the  
flu vaccine to those children with parental consent. 

The deadline for the consent form is Friday 22nd September. 

 Please note if you have not completed the consent form your child will not receive the vaccine. 

You will find a letter from Manx Care attached with further details about the vaccine and how to 
register your child, if you would like them to receive the vaccine. 

 if you have any queries or concerns please do not hesitate to contact the  
School Nursing Team on 693210.

The school council are holding a MacMillan 
breakfast on Thursday 28th September. 

All breakfasts must be pre-ordered, further 
information and an order form will be sent home 

next week.

2024 NEW STARTERS 
If you, or anyone you know, has a child who will be school 
age, or younger, in September 2024 this is a reminder to 

register children with the school office as soon as 
possible.
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	2024 New starters

